
 School Advisory Council Meeting 
 Audubon Elementary 

 Date | Time  5/18/2023    2:54 PM  Location  Audubon Media Center 

 Meeting called by 
 SAC Chair 

 Candace Jones 

 Type of meeting  May SAC 

 Facilitator   Jones 

 Note taker  Melissa Kirkland 

 Timekeeper  Gina Loggins 

 Attendees:  School Advisory Council Members 
 Candace Jones  Admin 
 Wendy Dunegan  Staff 
 Melissa Kirkland  Staff/ Parent 
 Jessica Saltsman  Staff/ Parent 
 Brittany Maghasamy  Parent/ Staff 
 Gina Loggins  Staff 
 Elaine New  Staff 
 Stephanie Nickerson  Staff/ Parent 
 Ted Howley  Parent 
 Wendy Dunegan  Staff 
 Jennifer Lenderman  Parent 
 David Brodigan  Staff 
 Kathy Motty  Staff 
 Melissa Killen  Parent 

 Agenda 
 ●  Meeting begins 2:54 pm/ Welcome and Sign in 
 ●  SAC team reviews and adopts April Minutes, Motion to approve by Dunegan and 

 Loggins, Minutes approved and adopted 

 Reviewed April Big Events 
 ●  Steam Night 
 ●  Kindergarten Orientation 
 ●  Kagan Workshop 
 ●  Review Budget for 2022-2023 

 New Items 
 ●  Brevard Schools Parent Survey Results 

 ○  94% of parents answered that they feel welcome at your child’s school 
 ○  Discussion of potential areas for assisting parents login and utilize FOCUS 

 for registration, access grades, and attendance information. 
 ○  83% of parents agree that they are given opportunities to provide input 

 and feedback 
 ●  Bingo for Books - Title I event 



 ○  Slightly lower attendance this year due to extracurricular activities after 
 school 

 ○  Families enjoyed playing Bingo and went home with quality texts 
 ●  iReady Diagnostic Data 

 ■  K 41% increase ELA/  28% increase in Math 
 ■  1st Grade 37% increase ELA/ 40% increase in Math 
 ■  2nd Grade 19% increase ELA/ 30% increase in Math 
 ■  3rd Grade 11% increase ELA/ 43% increase in Math 
 ■  4th Grade 12% increase ELA/ 25% increase in Math 
 ■  5th Grade 4% increase ELA/ 17% increase in Math 
 ■  6th Grade 7% increase ELA/  25% increase in Math 

 ●  Book Review 
 ○  All SAC members agree to fund 4th and 5th grade book requests to 

 support their curriculum. 
 ●  CNA (Comprehensive Needs Assessment) 

 ○  Volunteers needed to review data June 6,7,8 
 ○  Title I will send out information as it gets closer 

 Upcoming Events: 
 ■  5/22- 6th grade promotion ceremony at Cocoa Beach High 
 ■  5/22- PBIS 4th Quarter Celebration for kindergarten students who 

 "purchased" a ticket 
 ■  5/22- Former Audubon students graduating HS this year 

 Walk-Through/Clap out 
 ■  5/23- PBIS 4th Quarter Celebration for grades 1st-6th who "purchased" 

 a ticket 
 ■  5/24- 4th Quarter Awards Ceremony (invites will be sent home) 
 ■  5/26- Report Cards Posted 
 ■  5/24, 5/25, and 5/26 are 1:15 early release days 
 ■  5/26- Last Day of School 

 ●  Meeting officially concluded at 3:25 pm by Saltsman and Nickerson 

 This is our final SAC meeting of the ‘22-’23 school year. Mrs. Jones welcomes every staff and parent to 
 join SAC for the 2023-2024 school year. 


